
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

It has been another busy month for our family.  As we started the month in 

Iowa and Ohio, we are now back in North Carolina with some local meetings and we 

are grateful to have prayer warriors like you praying as we go.  I thank you for your 

continued prayers and financial support along the way.  Thank you for the phone 

calls and cards as those are also a great encouragement.  

We have continued working this month to find a location to start the church 

in, and we have been able to secure a location.  Lord willing, we will be starting in the 

conference room of the Comfort Inn in Butte.  We have scheduled our “Get 

Acquainted Meetings” the week before Grand Opening there, and we have scheduled 

every Sunday and Thursday for the next two years (can be extended or shortened as 

needed).  We have been given a good price for this as well, and we are excited to have 

these details settled.  God had to shut the door on a couple other places, but this one 

is in the area we want to start in and it is one of the highest growth areas for the city, 

with easy access on the main road in and out of the city.   

Continue to pray with us that we will be able to make the move to Butte by 

July so we can keep the timeframe in place that has been set.  We are praying for 8% 

more support to come in quickly so we can make the move and then we will finish 

deputation based in Butte.  We are already searching for a home, and I ask prayer that 

God would point us to exactly what He wants for us.  I am also asking Him to close the 

door quickly if we look at something that is not for us.  We have looked at a few 

already and those doors were quickly closed. 

We are also thankful for each of the following churches who have allowed us 

the opportunity to come present the ministry and preach in their services this last 

month: 

04/28 First Baptist Church Seymour, IA 
05/02 Heritage Baptist Church Defiance, OH 
05/05 Calais Baptist Church Quaker City, OH 

05/16 Victory Bible Baptist Church Tobaccoville, NC 
05/19 Grace Baptist Church Rural Retreat, VA 
05/23 Branson Mill Baptist Church Pleasant Hill, NC 

05/26 Grace Baptist Church Goldsboro, NC 

As we look forward to getting to Butte soon, we can’t do it without your 

continued prayers, and God working through them.  Thank you for every prayer for 

our family and ministry.  May God bless you all, and keep pressing toward the mark!  

In Christ, 

Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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